
INTERDEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM 
EXTERNAL RELATIONS DEPARTMENT 

TO: Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Jim Campbell, External Relations Director 

THROUGH: Terry M. Brechtel, City Manager 

COPIES: Veronica M. Zertuche, Deputy City Attorney; File 

SUBJECT: Ordinance Amending Federal Representation Contrac 

DATE: October 3 1,2002 

SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATION 

An ordinance approving an amendment to the federal legislative contract with Loeffler, Jonas 
and Tuggey, L.L.P., to provide for a four percent reduction in the respective fees to be paid to the 
firm under its contract for the period of October 1, 2002 through September 30,2003. 

Staff recommends approval of this ordinance. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

The City has retained consultants to represent its interests before the United States Congress for 
more than 20 years. On January 24, 2002, the City Council approved a one-year contract with 
two one-year options for renewal with the federal governmental affairs firm of Loeffler, Jonas 
and Tuggey, L.L.P. The term of the agreement is February 1,2002 through January 3 1,2003. 

On September 19, 2002, the San Antonio City Council adopted its Fiscal Year 2002-2003 
budget, which included an elimination of programs, across-the-board reductions and reductions 
in force. During budget negotiations, the City Manager asked all City departments to identify 
budget cuts of between five and ten percent to bridge a shortfall of approximately $44 million. 
In order to achieve the level of reductions requested by the City Manager, the External Relations 
Department proposed several budget cuts. Among them was a four percent reduction in the 
value of its state and federal government affairs contracts, effective October 1,2002. Aside from 
personnel costs, the largest single line item in the department’s budget is “fees to professional 
contractors.” In a letter dated August 13, 2002 (see copy attached), the director of the External 
Relations Department informed its state and federal lobbyists that a four percent reduction was 
being proposed to the City Council and City Manager as part of the department’s deficit 
reduction package. 



. 

POLICY ANALYSIS 

The federal governmental affairs firm of Loeffler, Jonas and Tuggey, L.L.P., has been providing 
governmental consulting services to the City since 2000. The City’s contract with the Loeffler 
firm requires that any material changes in the provisions of the contract must first be approved 
by City Council for the changes to take effect. It is believed that the four percent reduction in the 
value of the contract will not affect the level of service as provided in the original contract and 
will continue to include: the monitoring and tracking of city-related legislation, communicating 
City Council policy positions to members of the United States Congress, informing federal 
lawmakers of legislation that could impact the City, preparing testimony and assisting with the 
scheduling of witnesses before legislative committees, coordinating the City’s Legislative 
Program with the National League of Cities, other interest groups and cities, and facilitating 
regulatory development of City- interests. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 

The City of San Antonio \vill realize a fiscal year savings of $7,200, if City Council approves the 
four percent reduction in the value of its contract with Loeffler, Jonas and Tuggey, L.L.P. These 
savings will begin to accrue on October 1,2002 and last through September 30,2003. 

COORDINATION 

This item has been coordinated with the City Attorney’s Office. 

PAP 
City Manager 



. Ott-24-02 04:59pm From-LOEFFLER JONAS & TUCCEY LLP 210-354-4034 T-164 P.0021003 F-644 

* This f&n is requlmtt to be supplemented In the event there Is any change In #he intormattan undfs (7}, {Z), or (3) below, 
before the d&rethwzatY mtrsct Is ihe subjefi of Council aCrion, anzl no bter than five (5) LMtslnsss days after any change 
smut whioil fnfem-ratim is repuirirrl to be fkd. 

Disclosure crf Parties, Owners, and Closely Related Persons 
For the purpose of assisting the Ci in the enforcement of provisions contained in the City 
Charter and the Code of Ethics, an individual or business entity seeking a discretionary contract 
from the City is required to disclose in connection with a proposal for a discretionary contract: 

Loeffler Jonas & Tuggey LLP 

and the name of: 

J 

’ A business entity means a sole proprietorship, par@!ership, firm, axpotition, holding company, joint-stock 
company, recsivenhip, trust, unlnaxpofated association. or any other entity recognized by law. 



* oc t-24-02 04:58pm From-LOEFFLER JONAS & TUGCEY LLp 21 O-354-4034 T-l 64 P. 003/003 ‘i-544 

I 

To Whom Made: 
Ed Garza 
Tim Bannwolf 
John Sanders 
Toni Morehouse 
Bobby Perez 
Ed Garza 
David A. Garcia 
Toni Morehouse 
Carroll Schubert 

AmOUtlt: 
$5,000 

$l,Q@J 
$1,000 
$1,000 

$ 500 
$5,000 
$1,000 

$ !mJ 
$2,400 

Date of Contribtiion: 
5/23/2001 
5/31/2001 
l/09/2002 
r/1 6/2002 
2/20/2002 
5/-l 4/2002 
6/l 2/2002 
6/20/2002 
8/07/2002 

WA 

Title; Partner 

Loeff ler Jonas & Tuggey LLP 

Date: 

1 O/24/2002 

’ For purposes of Utis rule, facts are ‘rearionaMy unclelstood” to Wise a question” about the appropriateness of official ecth if a 
disinterested person would condude t!mt the facts, if tfue, require recusal or require careful cCmlsid&?rati~n of whether or not mcU9ti 
is required. 



OCT-24-2002 . 
11:32 FROM:EXTERWl RELATIONS 207 8544 TO: 74144 

c=Xz‘X OX?’ SAN ANWONXO 

August 13,2002 

f=ERNAL RELN-lONS DfPAFtThAENT 
l?O.EdXf!S.3966 

SAN ANTONIO. TDCAS 7&Wi3G39CC 
tet:RlO-207-8109 

FAX! 21P.207.8144 

Mr. Tom Loeffler 
Loeffler, Jonas & Tuggey LLP 

1801 K Strcer, NW, Suite 340 

As you probably are aware, the City of San Antonio is facing its most difficult budget 
challenge in over a decade. The City Manager’s budget, which WU bc presented to the 
City Council on August 15,2002, will i.ncIude an elimination of programs, across-the- 
board reductions and reductions in force. City departments have been asked to i,dentify 
five to ten pcrccnt in budget cuts. 

Aside from personnel costs, the largest single line item in the External Relations 
Department budget is “fees to professional. contractors.” In order to achieve the leve1 of 
reductions requested by the Management Team, I have included in my proposed cuts a 
four percent rcdwtion in the value of the state and federa government affairs contra&, 
effective October 1,2002. I cannot predict which reductions the Mayor and Cottncil will 
accept, but I wanted you to know that a reduction in your contract is n possibility. 

If the City adopts my proposal as part of the deficit reduction package, I will need yollr 
consent to amend your contract by action ofthe Council. I can assure you this action was 
taken only after very carehi consideration and in concert with other significant budget 
reductions. Pleasc feel free to call me if you have any questions, 

Sincerely, 

Director 
External Relations 


